ENCLOSURE 1
NOTICE OF VIOLATION
Florida Power Corporation Docket Nos. 50-302
Cryastal River License Nog. DPR-72

During an NRC inspection conducted on June 1-5, and July 27-31,
1992, a violation of NRC reguirements was identified, 1In
accordance with the "General Statement of Policy and Procedure
for NRC Enforcement Acticns," 10 CFR Part 2, Appendix C, the
violation is listed below:

49 "FR 172.€04 states that a person who offers a hazardous
material for transport must provide a 24-nour emergency
response telephone number for use in the event of an
emergency involving the material, aid that the telephone
number must be monitcred at all times.

Contrary to the above, during the week of June 1-5, 1992, a
shipment was made with an incorrect emergency response
telephone number listed on the shipping papers.

This is a Severity Level IV violation (Supplement V).

Pursuant to the provisions of 10 CFR 2.201, Florida Power
Corporation is hereby regquired to submit a written statement

or explanation to the U,S. Nuclear Regulatory Commissic.,

ATIN: Document Control Desk, Washington, D.C. 20555 with a copy
to the Regional Administrator, within 30 days of the date of the
letter transmitting this Notice of Violation (Notice). This
reply should be clearly marked as a "Reply to a Notice of
Violation" and should include [for each violation]: (1) the
reason for the violation, or, if contested, the basis for
disputing the violation, (2) the corrective steps that have been
taken and the results achieved, (3) the corrective steps that
will be taken to avoid further violaticns, and (4) the date when
full compliance will be achieved. If an adequate reply is not
received within the *ime specified in this Notice, an order may
be issued to show cause why the license should not be modified,
suspended, or revoked, or why such other action as may be proper
should not be taken. Where good cause is shown, consideration
will be given to extending the response time.

Dated at Atlanta, Georgia
this ™ day ofl w1992




